Minutes of a meeting of Mawgan Parish Council held in the Recreation Hall on Wednesday 15th December 2021 at 7.30 pm

Present

Councillor Colin Chapman (Chairman)

- " Mike Laity (Vice-chairman)
- " Vivian Benney
- " Miss Lindsay Hockley
- " Anthony Hoskin
- " Kevin Roberts
- " Tony Firth
- Sue Slater

PCSO Julia Berry (from to point mentioned)

1. Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Shaun Lock and Cornwall Cllr Guy Foreman. Cllr Vivian Benney apologised for missing the previous meeting.

Members to declare personal & prejudicial interests (incl details thereon) re any items on this agenda and any dispensations thereon previously granted or requested now

There were no declarations.

3. Public questions (15 minutes in total – 2 minutes each - to speak on agenda item or raise a new subject). This is your only chance to speak unless invited to do so elsewhere by the Chairman

There were no public questions.

4. Minutes

It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the previous meeting, be signed as a true and correct record.

5. To receive Cornwall Cllr Guy Foreman's report

There are now several surveys on Cornwall website:

- Cornwall Local Transport Plan survey which is still open until 24 December
- b. Help shape Cornwall Fire and Rescue Service
- c. Vision for Cornwall 2050(covering planning, housing, special strategy amongst other areas)
- d. your view to Would you like to see wildcats, beavers, pine martens and red squirrels back in Cornwall?

This is your chance to have your input in these subjects. I know these can be sometimes hard to find on the council website so I have posted them on my Councillor Facebook page so just click on the article and should take you to the relevant area on the website

Also on the council website is information on the Draft Cornwall Council budget, if you wish to take part in the public consultation visit the let's talk

Cornwall Page. Again this is on my Facebook page to make it easier to find. £55m had to be saved, with £18m coming off wages and 410 redundancies due. We have a change to covid rules, so please help by following covid restrictions and getting your vaccinations and boosters. With respect to vaccination and booster booking hopefully appointments will be easier to get with Stithians Showground centre re-opening on the 19th December 2021

Finally I would like to wish you all a merry Christmas and happy new year from myself and Cornwall Council.

6. To consider planning applications received from Cornwall Council

There were no planning applications received from Cornwall Council.

7. To receive planning decisions from Cornwall Council

26.11.2021 PA21/09680 APPROVED

Applicant: Mrs Angela Firth

Location: Higher Bojorrow Bojorrow Garras TR12 6LN

Proposal: Construction of a single storey, portal frame building to be used as

a drying room, rural workshop and store

8. To discuss 20's Plenty for Cornwall Campaign (20mph speed limits in towns/villages)

This was a scheme that a Cornwall Cllr was trying to get through. He wanted support in aiming for a County wide-area, default signed 20mph limits across Cornwall's urban and village settlements.

Cornwall Council had no money to instigate such a scheme and after some discussion it was agreed not to participate because, although it would be useful for Higher Lane, the limit would not be adhered to or enforced.

PCSO Julia Berry

PCSO Julia Berry was on an evening shift in the vicinity and called in to update Council on policing in the area. Crime in the area remained low. She had attended the school on 2 or 3 occasions to advise on parking on the recently installed double yellow lines outside, during school pick-up/drop off times. She was thanked for attending and then went on her way.

 To receive update on Feast/Platinum Jubilee meeting held Wed 24th November

An up date on the successful meeting was given and noted. A Committee consisting of Recreation Hall Committee members and one or two Parish Council members had been set up and was working towards a joint Feast Week/Jubilee Weekend.

10. To receive the financial statement

£58,044.47 was in the bank before the cheques below were taken into account.

11. Receipts received into the bank

£18.50 had been received into the bank from Garras Owlets for the Remembrance Sunday wreath, which COUNCIL had purchased on their behalf.

13. To discuss the projected budget and set precept for financial year 2022/23

Discussion ensued on what might be planned for work to the hall – namely public toilets. It was RESOLVED to increase the precept very slightly, keeping it within the maximum 2% allowed without incurring a referendum, and precept for £26k.

14. To approve the following outstanding accounts

a) Clerk's pay Nov (net tax & pension)	£514.68)Work to clatter bridge (SWPSI)	£1269.60	
b) Clerk's expenses	£25.47	k) Glebe playground inspection (Nov)	£30.00	
c) Cornwall Pension Fund (Dec)	£131.80	Rec play inspection (Nov)	£30.00	
d) Trim village verges x 1(Nov)	£24.00	m) cPanel Deluxe website hosting 1 yr	£86.26	
e) Trim churchyards x 1 (Nov)	£258.00	n) Standard SSL certificate securing website 37.49		
f) Trim Recreation Ground x 1 (Nov)	£102.00	o) Christmas tree lights	£37.49	
g) Clean bench & trim Rec hedge	£176.40	p) Initial design work (public toilets)	£1113.00	
h)Trim & clear hedge/bushes cemetery	150.00	q) SSE bus shelter electricity (Nov)	£3.86	
i) Weedkill pavements/footways	£120.00	r) Galvanised crown top tree guard	£295.00	
		s) 3 x benches at auction @ £27.93	£83.79	

14. Any Other Business – for information only

Bob Sanders would be asked to look at the concrete end benches purchased at auction with a view to siting them and effecting any repairs to the wood slats that might be required.

A willow tree was re-growing out of a grave in the cemetery, despite having been cut down and treated a year ago. The Clerk would contact a recommended stump removal company.

There was another pothole in Skyburriowe Lane, Mawgan side of Kaledna. The Clerk would report it to Cormac online.

The Chairman thanked Cllrs Kevin Roberts, Tony Firth and villager Rob Jordan for cutting down and retrieving the donated Christmas tree from a resident's garden. Thanks would be sent to the resident for the supply of the tree.

A 4ft oak tree was heeled in in the Chairman's garden to be planted for the Platinum Jubilee. He suggested it ought to be planted late February. An event would be arranged for this to happen at the Recreation Ground.

Parc Vro flood lights were very bright for drivers leaving Mawgan village. Cllr Vivian Benney would speak to someone from the home.

The meeting ended at 8.30pm

15. Date of next meeting - 19th January 2022